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· Eirgrid, by arrangement, phoned An Bord Pleanála in its role as Competent Authority on 30th January, 2019 as it wished to discuss the PCI process and its request to enter the Permit Granting Process.

· Eirgrid informed An Bord Pleanála (CA) that it had made a grant application under the PCI Regulations and that it expected a decision in April, 2019.

· Eirgrid said part of the process involved An Bord Pleanála as a signatory. We asked for details of this. An Bord Pleanála (CA) asked if the project had to be in the Permit Granting Process for the investment request to be processed. Eirgrid to clarify.

· Eirgrid stated its concerns that there might be a misunderstanding among some concerned authorities as to what they were being asked to respond to under Article 10.1 (a). Eirgrid considers that concerned authorities are requested to consider if the project is mature enough to enter the PCI Process which process will take some years.  
· An Bord Pleanála (CA) said there was no mis-understanding on our part or in our letters issued. We would, as was our intention in early February, contact all concerned authorities as part of our monitoring role and clarify any PCI process matter. We would consider this issue further whenever we were reviewing the PCI Manual but were of the view that the Manual did provide clarity on this. Also, this had not featured as an issue when we invited comments on the Manual review.
· Eirgrid said it was concerned that a potential challenge might arise in the context of Article 9(5) to the process. 

· Eirgrid stated that its interpretation of Article 10.1(a) was that the CA had discretion in relation to a decision on the maturity of a project in that the Regulation referred to the CA shall, “including on behalf of other authorities concerned”. An Bord Pleanála (CA) noted the Collaborative Scheme selected by Ireland and its understanding of its role as limited to monitoring and co-ordination. We would, however, take advice on this. 
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